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Happy Thanksgiving to all and I hope everyone has lots to be thankful for not only on 
Thanksgiving, but everyday. 

A website by the name of ProCon.org asked me recently to participate in ProCon's building of a 
2008 election website.  this website will detail the candidates and their pro or con views on 
about 50 questions as well as related information such as candidate biographies, speech/debate 
transcripts, poll results, funds raised (and from whom), and more.  The site will become 
available to the public in March 2008. 

To give you a little background, ProCon.org is a Santa Monica-based nonprofit 501(c)(3) 
public charity dedicated to educating the public on complex issues that they present in a 
nonpartisan, pro-con format.  Their websites have been referenced in numerous media outlets 
such as the Congressional Research Service, New York Times, and the BBC.  Their websites 
had 2.16 million sessions in 2006, and in 2007 they are on pace to exceed 3.4 million.   

As they only have 4 independent candidates currently included 0n their website for the 
2008 Presidential election,  I am very pleased and honored to be a part of their process. 

What follows are the first 10 questions they asked and my answers.   

1.     Education - Is the increasing cost of college and university tuition pricing America's middle 
class out of higher education? 

To a certain extent I agree that this statement is true, for while I believe that many 

public colleges are still within a reasonable grasp of the middle class, the cost of a 

private college education or even the experience of going away to college at a public 

institution is quickly becoming far beyond the means of most middle class Americans.  

As the father of two teenage daughters I am acutely/painfully aware of what it will 

cost me for their college educations depending on where they decide to go to school. 

  

2.     Election Reform - Should voter verified paper audit trails (VVPAT) be mandatory in elections?  

It is always best when drastically changing systems to maintain an audit trail to ensure 

that the new system works as intended and to build the confidence of the user (public) 



in those systems.  For those reasons, I believe it is important to maintain voter verified 

paper audit trails for the next several election cycles. 
  

3.     Energy - Should the federal government permit oil extraction in national parks?  

Not at this time.  Such a policy will not greatly reduce our dependence on foreign oil 

and it will deplete reserves we may need much more in the future.  The government 

should instead concentrate all of its energy resources on getting new nuclear power 

sources on line and initiating a "Manhattan Project" for energy to eliminate our 

dependence on foreign sources of oil. 

  
4.     Gay Marriage - Should there be a Constitutional amendment or federal law defining marriage 

as only between a man and a woman?  

No, this is a state issue.  I also believe that all people should be treated equally in all 

matters. 

  

5.     Health Care - Should all Americans have a right to government or employer subsidized basic 
health care?  

No, because I don't believe that anyone has a "Right" to health care.  I do believe, 

however, that the system has to be thoroughly reviewed to determine what changes 

can and should be made so that all Americans have the ability to obtain basic, 

affordable health care in this country. 

  

6.     Iraq War - Has the war in Iraq made America safer?  

No, I believe that the war in Iraq may, in the long run have the opposite effect in that it 

has made us even more of a target.  In addition, I also believe that because of the war 

in Iraq not as many people are willing to go out of their way to help us as there were 

prior to the Iraqi war.  After 9/11 and through our invasion of Afghanistan, we had 

tremendous world support.  That support was dealt a severe blow by our going into 

Iraq and it will take a long time for us to build it back up again. 

  

7.     Iraq War - Should the U.S. set a timetable for troop withdrawal in Iraq? 

No, although we went into the war based on some very fraudulent and misleading 

intelligence data and analysis, to set a timetable now would be a tremendous setback 

for all the things that have been accomplished and continue to be accomplished every 

day.  It is up to the Iraqi people to ask us to leave.  When that happens, or our 

commanders on the ground tell us that we should get out because further positive 



gains are not possible, then we should leave as soon as practical. 

  

8.     Medical Marijuana - Should marijuana be a medical option?  

Yes, medical marijuana as a medical option should be made available to anyone to 

whom it will help.  It is somewhat ridiculous that people with life-threatening or life-

ending diseases are often forced into criminal activities in order to ease the pain of 

their daily suffering. 

  

9.     Religion - Should federal funds be given to faith-based (religious) organizations and initiatives? 

I believe that faith-based groups should have the same rights to apply for federal funds 

as any other organization as long as those funds are to be used for purely sectarian 

purposes.   Sometimes faith based groups are in the best position to help out in a given 

set of circumstances and they should not be immediately discounted just because they 

are affiliated with a certain religion.  

  

10.    U.S. Constitution - Should the U.S. Constitution and Bill of Rights be altered or updated in any 
way? 

I believe that given our current illegal immigration problems that the time has arrived 

to review the process of allowing anyone born here to instantly become a citizen 

regardless of the citizenship of their parents. 

  
"Anything is Possible in America" 

  

Don't forget to ask for your campaign cards so we can continue to spread 
the word.  
  
  
Media Update: 
  
I am currently working on getting a weekly internet radio show going 
and should have that in place by year-end.  I was also on a Manchester, 
NH TV show this week for 20 minutes to discuss the campaign.  I called in 
my "appearance".  
  
  

Thanks for your continued support and please remember to tell everyone you 
know about my efforts.   The election is still about a year away and with your 
help I am continuing to make progress every day. 
  



  

Frank McEnulty 
frank@frankforpresident.org 
www.frankforpresident.org 
  

 
  
Please consider making a donation to the campaign so I can continue to get the message out.  
  

Any donation over $30 will receive an ANYTHING IS POSSIBLE IN AMERICA t-
shirt and bumper sticker. Thank you. 

  
Frank McEnulty for President National Committee 
P.O. Box 691 
Los Alamitos, CA  90720 
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